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March 8, 2017


Dear Parents & Guardians,
We would like to inform you of a trip the 8th grade class is planning to take in May 2017.  We will be attending Education Day at King’s Island.  

What is Education Day?

Education Day is the perfect opportunity for students to experience curriculum in action.  The information and formulas learned in the classroom come to life in real-world applications.  Inertia, friction, and gravity are just a few of the forces students will feel as they challenge The Beast Roller Coaster.  A spin on the Carousel will help them understand Newton’s Laws of Motion in a new way.  The Park becomes an experiential education laboratory where students connect abstract concepts with full immersion learning opportunities.

Throughout the park, you'll see students taking measurements, carrying Ziploc bags with calculators and activity papers, and gaining a new understanding of the practical side of what they learn in the classroom.  Experiencing rides while studying the math and science behind them enriches both the ride and the concepts involved.

When is the trip?

We will tentatively attend Education Day on May 12th.  The date is tentative while we wait for state to set our 2017 KPREP testing window.  As soon as the date is final we will let you know.  
What if my child does not enjoy riding the rides at King’s Island?

Even if your child does not enjoy riding the roller coasters, they will still benefit from the experience.  Not only will they get to learn about the math and science behind the construction of the rides, they will also get to spend the day with their friends.  

How will the day be structured?  
8:35 am 

Load buses for departure from Royal Spring Middle School
10:15 am

Arrive at King’s Island

11:00 am – 1:30 pm
Eat Lunch at the Picnic Area (included in the price of the trip, chaperones choose what time their group eats)
7:15 pm

Depart from King’s Island
8:45 pm

Arrive at Royal Spring Middle School

What can I do to help?

As with all trips, we will need MANY chaperones.  We hope to have at least 45 parents to go with us.  You must have volunteer training to attend the trip.  Please contact your child’s community leader to find out what needs to be completed so you can enjoy the trip with us.
What is the cost of the trip?
The total cost of the trip is around $19,170 which breaks down to $70.00 per student.  Which means the suggested donation amount of $70.00 ensures that each student gets an admission ticket, lunch ticket, unlimited drink ticket and transportation.  We realize this is an expensive trip but the cost includes all the necessities EXCEPT the cost of the student’s dinner. 
If you would like to join us as a chaperone we hope that you will be able to send in a donation of $54.00 which will cover the cost of your admission ticket, lunch ticket and unlimited drink ticket.  We will not be able to determine if chaperones will be able to ride the bus with us until we have a better idea of the number of students attending the trip.

While this is an expensive trip, we feel it will be an unforgettable experience for your child.  To help offset the suggested donation we encourage you to make smaller donation amounts as you wish to total your overall donation amount.  In order to aid in the collection of the funds necessary we will set up two preliminary donation collection dates of March 24th and April 14th.  We must purchase the tickets at least 2 weeks before our travel date which means all money will be due by April 21st so we can finalize the paperwork and purchase the tickets.  
In order to attend this trip, we must have all funds ($19,170) collected. All students will need to complete a parent permission slip and as an 8th grade we must contribute the funds to cover this cost.  If the funds for the entire 8th grade are not collected then we cannot go on the trip.  Please understand that donations cannot be refunded.  If we do NOT receive enough donations for the trip, we will use the money towards other opportunities/activities/experiences for the 8th grade class.  If donations exceed the amount required, this additional money will be used to provide other opportunities/activities/experiences.

All students MUST turn in their permission slip to their math teacher by Friday, March 17th.  This is a hard deadline and there will be NO exceptions.  
***** PLEASE NOTE:  Donations are NON-REFUNDABLE.  If your child is sick on the day of the trip OR if your child is not able to attend due to other reasons, YOU WILL NOT BE REFUNDED. *****
What if my child chooses not to attend the trip or loses the privilege of the trip due to their behavior?

All students who do not go on the trip will spend the regular school day at RSMS participating in lessons that are relevant to the math, science and the history of roller coasters.  
STUDENTS:

You have been warned that this trip is dependent upon your behavior.  If you have numerous behavioral infractions, your attendance on the trip could be in danger.  Also, understand that you are a representative of Royal Spring Middle School and you must act accordingly on the day of the trip.  This field trip is a school trip (even though we will run past school hours) and all school rules and discipline measures apply at all times. 
While on this trip, all students will be expected to follow all Royal Spring Middle School rules.  Please see the rules in the RSMS agenda book.  

We will discuss exceptions to the dress code as the day approaches.  At that time, if you are not sure if your outfit is in dress code, don’t take a chance because we do not have time for replacement clothes to be brought to the school. However, the use of sunglasses and ball caps will definitely be permitted.
Thank you for your support,

Stephanie Carrico, Andrea Ratcliff & Candice Schneider
8th Grade Math Teachers & Community Leaders

If you have any comments or question, contact Stephanie Carrico at stephanie.carrico@scott.kyschools.us, Andrea Ratcliff at andrea.ratcliff@scott.kyschools.us or Candice Schneider at candice.schneider@scott.kyschools.us.
	Please keep this page for your information.
Only return the last page with the permission information.


King’s Island Permission Information
Student’s Name:___________________________________________________________________
PEACE Teacher:__________________________________________________________________
Parent Email Address:______________________________________________________________

Name of person to contact :________________________________________________________
*This person needs to be available on the day of the trip in case of an emergency.
Number of person to contact:_______________________________________________________
**This needs to be a working number where the person of contact can be reached on the day of the trip in case of emergency.

_______
YES!  My child would like to attend the Education Day at King’s Island.
_______
NO!  My child does not want to attend the Education Day at King’s Island.
_______   
YES!  I would like to attend and chaperone the trip to King’s Island.
_______    
YES!  I do have my volunteer training.  
_______
NO!  I do not have my volunteer training and would like you to send home a volunteer training form for me to fill out and return. 
________        I am committing to a donation of $___________ to help with the costs of the trip.  
Please sign below stating that you have reviewed this form with your child and understand the expectations of this trip and expectations during this trip.

__________________________________________________________     ___________________




Parent Signature




Date


__________________________________________________________     ___________________





Student Signature




Date
